**OCTOBER 15, 2023** 

## **CROWN HILL NEWS**

**Preaching: Dan** 

Scripture: John 14:6

**Sermon: Who Should We Say Jesus Is?** 

**Worship Leader: Lauren Murvine** 

## **PRAYERS**

- Remember the unspoken requests for families in our congregation
- Pray for peace between Ukraine & Russia, Israel & Palestine
- Remember Larry Morrison & Ken Kurtz as they continue with treatments for cancer.
- Pray for Sherry and Ray Gallion. The memory care facility is not working out for Sherry, so she is currently at home with Ray as caregiver.
- Pray for Joan Gasser who has surgery for cancer scheduled for October 20
- Pray for our shut-ins & nursing home residents: Suzan, Carolyn, Pete, Elmer, Ila and Velma. Pray for the caregivers in the congregation and others who are providing much needed support.

Offering 10/1 & 10/8

General \$5294.00 Food Pantry \$350.00 Manor Fund \$60.00

Happy Birthday!

18 Jeannie Wilson

20 Sherry Gallion

## **SUNDAY SONGS**

HWB 46 I Sing the Mighty Power of God

HWB 343 My Hope is Built on Nothing Less

SJ 54 Longing For Light

HWB 472 I Am the Bread of Life

HWB 589 My Shepherd Will Supply
My Need

SJ 73 The Lord Lift You Up

## **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

- **Campfire rescheduled** Due to a poor forecast, the campfire at Twila's has been rescheduled to Saturday, October 28th. It's a full moon that night so it should be a beautiful night for a hayride and hot dog roast. Hope to see you there at 4 PM.
- **Prayer Group meets Thursdays, 1 PM at the church.** All are welcome to join for a time of sharing, prayer and singing.
- Church Treasurer After years of dedicated service, Keith and Julie are transitioning out of their treasurer position. In conversation with our administrative assistant, Kelsey Hilty Troyer, Leadership Team found that she could be available for the treasurer work and was approved. Kelsey will be on maternity leave for most of November and December and working from home in January. So, Wanda Zimmerly has kindly agreed to help with some administrative tasks during this time, starting November 6.
  - These arrangements highlight another need. Starting in the new year we will need someone willing to substitute as treasurer when Kelsey has time off. If you have a basic knowledge of QuickBooks Online, or would be willing to learn, and would be willing to serve as a substitute treasurer as the need arose, please contact Dan or Thomas.
- **Board Meetings** The next MCUSA Board meetings that Thomas will be attending are October 18-21. Thankfully they are in Cleveland this time so Thomas does not have to fly anywhere and can come home each night!
- **Traveling** Dan and Julie will be visiting family in Harrisonburg, VA from October 24-28.
- Couple's Retreat Nov 4th at Salem Mennonite, Kidron. The Emotionally Healthy Relationships Retreat will train participants in 5 Skills for building a healthy relationship where love for one another becomes so distinct that the world will know Jesus is truly alive today. More information on the bulletin board by the mailboxes.